Transport for London

Monday 18 March 2024

Dear Neighbour,
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197 Blackfriars Road
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SE1 8NJ

0343 222 1234*
tfl.gov.uk

Installing sections of bus lane on A107 Lower Clapton Road between Lea Bridge

Roundabout and Powerscroft Road from 24-28 March 2024
| am writing to let you know that we will be carrying out road works in your area.
The work, which will be carried out on A107 Lower Clapton Road, will include installing

a bus lane on Lower Clapton Road between Lea Bridge Roundabout and the junction of

Powerscroft Road and resurfacing of the road.
This work will be carried out from 24 March to 28 March 2024. The resurfacing works
will take place from 21:30 to 05:00 each evening, to reduce the impact on traffic.

How our works may affect you

While the work is ongoing, the following temporary traffic restrictions will be in place:

| Traffic impacts

Dates and times

Sun 24 and Mon 25 March -
21:30- 05:00

A107 Lower Clapton Road from Atherden Road to Lea
Bridge Roundabout, Northbound directional closure

A107 Lower Clapton Road from Lea Bridge

21:30 -05:00

Mon 25 and Tues 26 March -

Roundabout to Atherden Road, Southbound

directional closure
A107 Lower Clapton Road from Atherden Road to

Powerscroft Road, Southbound directional closure

Tues 26 and Wed 27 March -

A107 Lower Clapton Road from Powerscroft Road to

21:30 - 05:00
Wed 27 and Thurs 28 March
—21:30-05:00 Atherden Road, Northbound directional closure
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Road closures will be in place during some of the works. However, diversion routes will
be clearly signposted to enable road users to continue their journeys. We have agreed
the working hours with Hackney, and we will make every effort to finish the works on
time. Although, poor weather conditions may mean we need to reschedule at short
notice.

Walking routes, cycling and Bus journeys

Please be aware that local bus services may be affected by the work. Bus stops may
have to temporarily close during the work. If we’re unable to place a temporary stop,
passengers may need to use alternative bus stops to continue their journeys. Customer
information will be posted at bus stops directing passengers to the next available stop.

Please allow extra time for your journey. Visit tfl.gov.uk/bus/status or
tfl.gov.uk/plan-a-journey to plan your bus journey.

Pavements and pedestrian crossings will remain open wherever possible. Signage will
be in place to direct cyclists to alternative routes.

Find out more

We apologise in advance for any inconvenience and thank you for your patience while
we complete these improvements.

Should you have any questions or concerns about the works, please contact us using
the details at the top of this letter or by telephone on 0343 222 1234.

Yours faithfully

Julie Lewington

Head of Projects and Programmes
Capital Delivery, Infrastructure
Transport for London

* Service and network charges may apply. See tfl.gov.uk/terms for details.



